
 
 

  
In September 2021, the Sask Games Council implemented a COVID-19 vaccination 
requirement and an indoor masking policy to attend the 2022 Sask Winter 
Games.  Since that time, the impact of the pandemic has changed and all public health 
orders in the province have been lifted and the Federal Government has removed all 
travel requirements related to COVID-19 within and entering Canada.  
  
The Sask Games Council has consulted with its stakeholders (Districts, Host 
Organization, Provincial Sport Organizations) and other experts including the Local 
Heath Authority and legal.  With this information, the Sask Games Council Board of 
Directors met this past weekend to review these policies.  The following were approved 
by the Board: 
  

• To remove the mandatory COVID-19 full vaccination requirement for all 
Games participants and attendees. 

• To remove the indoor masking requirement for all participants.  Note: The 
Regina Host Organization Medical Division will be empowered to manage 
masking and depending on the situation could require masking in certain areas 
(i.e., Poly Clinic). 

  
We will be working to update all of our previous FAQ information on our website in the 
next day or so.  Please ensure that this information is communicated as your sport or 
organization starts to work through its selection process.  
  
If there are any questions related to these policy changes, please feel free to contact 
me. 
  
Thanks, 

GREG PERREAUX 
Provincial Games Consultant 
Saskatchewan Games Council 
  
 
 
 



 


